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COUNCIL’S ADMINISTRATION BUILDING NOW OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 

The newly refurbished Council Administration Building in Rouse Street is now open to 
the public. Staff have transitioned back into the building and have resumed COVID 

normal customer service functions. 
 

Refurbishment works were possible in part due to Council’s success in receiving a 
NSW Government Disaster Readiness & Community Infrastructure Grant of $200,000 
in 2019 to upgrade the Council Chamber as an Emergency Operations Centre. 

 
Mayor Peter Petty said “It is wonderful to be in our fresh, new building which will be 

with us into the future.” 
 
The Customer Service desk will operate from 9.00 am to 4.30 pm, Monday to 

Friday. Customers are advised current COVID restrictions do apply when entering the 
building including wearing face masks, social distancing and sign in via the Service 

NSW app. 
 
Please note at this time we are not accepting cash payments. Payment via 

EFTPOS or Cheque only will be accepted. To pay your rates via cash please visit 
your nearest Australia Post outlet. 

 
All Council Departments can be contacted by telephone (02) 6736 6000, email 
council@tenterfield.nsw.gov.au and other information is available on our website 

www.tenterfield.nsw.gov.au.  
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